

March 26, 2013

Doug Dobrowolski President, Association of Manitoba Municipalities 1910 Saskatchewan Avenue West Portage la Prairie, MB R1N 0P1

Dear Mr. Dobrowolski:

This letter is to confirm the rate increase for basic and complex fire fighting payments made by Manitoba Public Insurance.

Our letter dated February 28, 2013 contained incorrect rates. However, the adjusters that have been processing the payments for your claims have been doing so with the rates outlined below.

Effective March 1, 2013, the basic call rate increased from \$708 to \$726, and the complex call rate increased from \$943 to \$968 based on the 2012 Manitoba C.P.I. rate of 1.6% (resulting in a 2.6% increase).

These new rates came into effect for losses occurring as of March 1, 2013.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused you.

Sincerely

Najam us Sahar

Executive Director, Service Centre Operations

Manitoba Public Insurance

NS/tt

cc: MaryAnn Kempe

Joe Masi